

# Village of Montrose Office Hours - Monday to Friday

8:30 – 4:30 p.m. closed from 12-1PM PH: 250-367-7234

After hour or weekend EMERGENCY ONLY 250-364-1737

admin@montrose.ca www.montrose.ca

WE ARE ON FACEBOOK & DOWNLOAD THE NEW CITIZEN

APP

### Montrose Community Service Award - Nominations Due Sept 10

Do you know someone who goes above and beyond to make Montrose a better place? Help us recognize their contributions! Nomination forms for the Montrose Community Service Award are available at the Village Office or on the back of this newsletter. Submit your completed nomination by Tuesday, September 10.

### <u>Yard & Garden Waste Curbside Pickup – Wednesday, November 6</u>

McKelvey Creek Landfill no longer accepts plastic bags or nylon tie ropes for yard and garden waste. These cannot be used for drop-off or pick-up.

Fall collection for leaves and branches will take place on <u>November 6</u>. Please have your items at your regular garbage pickup location by **7:00am**. Branches must be bundled (max. 4 feet long, 6-inch diameter) and securely tied. Leaves should be in compostable kraft bags or open plastic totes (max. 40lbs). Please note: Plastic bags, loose leaves, clippings, or unbundled branches will NOT be picked up.

The Village is bringing back the yard & garden waste dumpster, it will be located beside the Fire Hall from <u>October 28 – November 9</u> for garden waste, leaves, and branches ONLY. The site will be under video surveillance.

### **Help Us Stay Connected!**

Have you changed your phone number or email address recently or are you a new resident? The Village of Montrose is updating our contact records to ensure we can reach you with important notices, emergency alerts, and community updates. If you have had any changes to your contact information—such as a new cell phone number, email address, or mailing address—please let us know! You can update your information by calling the Village Office at 250-367-7234 or emailing us at admin@montrose.ca. Thank you for helping us stay in touch!

#### **Crib & Whist Card Nights**

Join us at the Montrose Hall for Crib and Whist card nights! We welcome all new players. The fee is just \$2.00, with cash prizes and a refreshment break. Call Linda for more information 250-367-7126 Time: 7:00 – 9:00 PM - Every Second Tuesday starting September 9<sup>th</sup>!

#### <u>Infrastructure Replacement – 500 Block of 11th Avenue</u>

Construction on the infrastructure replacement project along the 500 block of 11th Avenue will begin on Monday, August 11, 2025, and is expected to continue through to the end of October.

Please note that this section of road will be closed to all traffic, with access limited to residents living on the 500 block of 11th Avenue for the duration of the project.

We appreciate your patience and cooperation during this important upgrade. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Village Office at 250-367-7234 or email admin@montrose.ca.



# **NOMINATION FORM**

I wish to nominate the following individual for the Montrose Community Service Award:
Nominee Name:
Address:
Resident Since:
Employer:
Occupation:
Please describe this person's contributions to the Montrose community:
Additional comments (optional):
Nominated by:
Phone Number:
Eligibility:
This award is open to <b>residents of the Village of Montrose</b> and will be presented at the <b>Annu</b>
Volunteer Recognition Reception.
Deadline to Submit:
All completed nomination forms must be submitted to the Village Office no later than 4:00 p.m.

on Tuesday, September 10, 2025.